
Lemoyne Municipal Authority Meeting – Summary Report to Council  

November 09, 2021 Meeting 

General: 

 During public comment I mentioned that there are several policy issues related the legacy septic 

systems that Mr. Oakes would like Borough Council to address. I promised to inform the Authority 

members when that discussion would be held. 

Operators Report: 

 Received a notice of violation for high fecal coliform related to high flows and chlorine system 

issues in September 

 The new gate at the WWTP is installed and operational 

 The centrifuge operations have been optimized 

 Johnston Construction found and fixed a leak on the piping at the Clark St Pump Station, under 

warranty 

 A search is underway to fill the vacancy in the department 

Engineer activities for prior month: 

 The NPDES permit renewal is complete and ready for execution and submission to DEP 

 The Water Quality Management permit for the new UV system is ready for execution and 

submission to DEP 

 The annual report for the Chesapeake Bay was completed and submitted 

 A submission for pretreatment system by Mid-State Carpet was reviewed and rejected 

Treasurers Report: 

 Will Hesse requested the Engineer provide a list of improvements with costs for the 2022 LMA 

budget 

 There were questions and discussion related to the amount of tapping fees collected in 2021 

and expected in 2022 which led to questions related to the adequacy of the fee and the policy for 

existing buildings being repurposed 

 The budget will be reviewed at the December meeting and approved in January. 

 Bank balance end of September 2021 (rounded) - $1,437,000 

 Debt balance end of September 2021 (rounded) - $13,859,000 

Gene Koontz 


